
NXT Takeover: In Your House
Preview
It’s  that  time  again  as  NXT  is  taking  over….well  Peacock
again, but that might work out just as well. This time feels
different though, as I have forgotten that the show is taking
place more than once now. This has not felt like the kind of
build you get for a Takeover and that is a shame, as the show
has earned its amazing reputation. There are matches on the
card that look good though so let’s get to it.

Mercedes Martinez vs. Xia Li

We’ll start with the only non-title match on the show because
NXT has become a promotion that is awash with titles, just
like almost every other. Martinez is mostly a monster and Li
is running through the entire division. You need to run over
some people on the way there though and Li has marked Martinez
as her next target. That might be easier said than done.

Or maybe not as I’ll take LI to win here. There is little
reason to think that Martinez is going to win as, simply put,
she doesn’t win matches around here. I’m not sure how long
Martinez is going to stick around NXT, but at least she is
getting some high profile matches. This should be a heck of a
fight as Li has gotten that much better, and odds are she is
going to win here.

North American Title/Tag Team Titles: Bronson Reed/MSK(c) vs.
Legado del Fantasma

This is one of those things that can work out rather well, as
you have all of the titles on the line in a winner take all
match.  That  is  something  I  could  go  with  seeing,  as  it
combined a pair of matches into one but it also opens up a bit
more drama, which is not something you might be able to get
out of a single match. It means you could see a surprise, and
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it would be two at a time.

As tempting as a pair of title changes would be here, I think
the champs retain, as Reed winning the North American Title
felt like a big deal. I could see MSK dropping the belts to
Legado sooner rather than later, but I don’t think it happens
here. There is an idea here though and that is a good thing,
but actually pulling the trigger on the changes is a bit hard
to imagine.

Million Dollar Title: Cameron Grimes vs. LA Knight

Hey look, a ladder match. As in another ladder match, just
like they had at the last Takeover. This time around it is for
the revived Million Dollar Title, which has oddly turned into
an interesting feud. Granted that might have something to do
with how great Grimes has been on the mic in the build to the
match. Knight is one of my favorite talkers today though and I
could go for seeing the match.

That means I have to pick a winner though and egads I’m not
sure where this is going. I’ll take Grimes just because the
story has been built up so long, but I’ll say that with a
grand total of no confidence. This could go either way and
that is a great way to build up some drama. Knight needs the
win, but it isn’t like losing a ladder match would hurt him at
all. Granted the same thing could be said of Grimes, and that
is why the whole thing should work well.

Women’s Title: Raquel Gonzalez(c) vs. Ember Moon

Moon has come back a very long way and that is quite the
relief. She has been back in NXT for a good while now and
nothing has really come together for her just yet. That has
finally started getting better and Moon is starting to feel a
little bit more like a star who could pull something like this
off. I’m not sure if she will, but it is something I could
believe and that is a good thing to see.



With that being said, I can’t imagine Moon winning the title
back here so we’ll go with Gonzalez retaining. Gonzalez is
someone who could be champion for a very long time to come and
a win over Moon is going to be a good start. Moon has the
bigger weapon with the Eclipse and that is something you have
to account for, but ultimately Gonzalez is going to retain,
likely with the lifting powerbomb.

NXT Title: Karrion Kross(c) vs. Johnny Gargano vs. Adam Cole
vs. Kyle O’Reilly vs. Pete Dunne

Then we have this, which is the majority of the main event
scene thrown together into one huge main event. This is the
kind of thing you don’t see very often in NXT and that might
be a good idea in this case. What we are likely to get here is
one big mess with everyone going nuts for twenty plus minutes
with a bunch of near falls after another. You can get a lot of
entertainment out of that if the match is structured right,
which is where NXT shines.

As for a winner….egads where are they going here? I think I’ll
go with my usual train of thought here and pick Kross to
retain. I’m not sure I can imagine him having two pretty short
title  reigns,  but  there  is  always  the  chance  that  he  is
getting hotshotted up to the main roster. I would not be
stunned to see him lose the title, but I’ll go with Kross
retaining here in a prediction likely to be wrong.

Overall Thoughts

The more I think about this show, the more hope I have for it.
There are a lot of good pieces to the card and just a few
should be enough to carry a five match card. NXT knows how to
do these big shows as well as anyone else and if they can pull
this  one  off,  they  might  be  even  more  impressive  than  I
thought. The potential is there, even if the interest might
not be, and that could be enough to get it across the goal
line.



 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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